From:

To: -- City Council

Cc: Bolt, Christopher

Subject: Re: Dredging problem along Flood Wall
Date: Monday, May 15, 2023 11:23:19 AM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---
Dear City Council -- please ensure dredging along Payran Flood Wall is included in City Budget

tonight.

Northern Petaluma River, just south of Flood Weir has never been dredged and presents the
highest ROI for dredging S per lives and property loss potential. The River up here suffers
diminished capacity because it is significantly silted in.

Thank you,
Taryn

From: Taryn Obei I

Sent: Monday, May 8, 2023 8:57 PM

To: citycouncil@cityofpetaluma.org <citycouncil@cityofpetaluma.org>
Cc: chbolt@cityofpetaluma.org <cbolt@cityofpetaluma.org>

Subject: Dredging problem along Flood Wall

In tonight's budget presentation, it was incorrectly reported dredging the entire River has been
completed.

That is not true.

I have sent repeatedly photos of Rkver and storm out-drains there stilted in, greatly reducing
capacity where it is needed most in storms.

The safety of the Payran neighborhood lives and property should be more important that
watersports recreation/tourism.

Please prioritize protecting the neglected Payran Flood Wall segment of the River.

Thank you,
Taryn

Sent from my T-Mobile 4G LTE Device





